
 

 
October 11, 2024 
 
Good evening Delegates, distinguished guests and friends of District 141, 
 
We have been made aware of a labor dispute at the Hilton San Francisco Union Square where we 
had chosen to hold the 70th Convention in a few weeks. We have been closely monitoring the 
situation and are fully in support of our Brothers and Sisters of UniteHere! as they strive to 
improve their working conditions and wages.  
 
We will very proudly honor the picket line and continue to support the workers at this hotel and 
any others that are simply looking to better their lives. Due to the timeliness, we will be 
postponing the 70th Convention. Once we get clearance to move forward with the planning, we 
will send notification to the Locals and each of you directly to advise of the new dates.  
 
My office will be working with the hotel to get all room reservations cancelled in the coming 
days.  
 
We thank you for your understanding and look forward to welcoming you to San Francisco at a 
future date.  
 
In solidarity and on behalf of the entire District 141 Executive Board, 
 
 
 
Michael G. Klemm 
President and Directing General Chair 
IAM District 141 
 
 
Cc: R. Johnsen, General Vice President 
 E. Fraser, Chief of Staff 
 District 141 Executive Board 
 


